
 

 

 
 

8th June 2020 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
YEAR 10 – WIDER OPENING OF SCHOOLS 

 
You will have heard in the press and Government announcements about the return to school 
for some year groups.   Your child is in Year 10 and you will have been surveyed for your 
views on your child returning to school, I am reflecting carefully on your comments and 
subject to risk assessments, the school is considering a phased return for Year 10. This will 
enable the students to have a chance to familiarise themselves with the new working 
arrangements and health and safety.  
 
These arrangements will include social distancing, hygiene procedures, no food on site only 
water, no equipment to be brought in from home by the students – i.e. pencil cases and 
exercise books will be provided and kept in school.  There will be a subject specialist briefing 
to students over two days.  In advance of this, for those students whose parents/carers 
have agreed for their child to attend school, they will need to attend a Health & Safety 
briefing.   A separate letter will be sent to you with further details of dates and times shortly.   
 
We have also reflected on your comments about face-to-face teaching and are looking to 
upload pre-recorded lessons by staff at the school shortly.   In the interim, staff will continue 
to upload work onto Show My Homework and we will be sending out CGP booklets for your 
child.   This is in anticipation of Year 10 mocks taking place at the end of June.    
 
I thank you for your continued support.    
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Ms J Heffernan 
EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER 
 
 




